
From the HOA President . . . 

Emergency Response 
 

By Alan Hanson, Chairman 

Spring Knolls 
Cancellations & 

Closures … 

C O N T I N U E  
(Unit 1  events/meetings canceled 

until further notice.) 
- Monday Cards 

- Boosters    

-Unit 1 BINGO 

-Tuesday Bible Study 

- Aqua-cize 

-  Community Garage Sale 
 

(Facilities closed until further notice.) 
- Main office (drop  off items, pay-

ments  in office door slot.) 
-Library (return books to  office.)  

-Gym & pool room 

-Swimming pools 

-Showers, restrooms 

-Jacuzzi 

-Card room & hall 
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We’re still closed, looking 
forward to a brighter future    

   Month 2 of the Coronavirus 
lockdown, so how’s everyone 
doing?  
   We made what looks like 
the last delivery of food from 
the WAVES Project. 
   But a new solution is here 
and it’s literally a very cool 
one. Free frozen dinners!   
   The Murrieta Senior Center 
is now closed but the Senior 
Nutrition Program continues 
in a new way. It has worked 

out a delivery meal service for 
our Knolls residents.  The de-
livery of frozen meals will be 
to the Golf Knolls Clubhouse 
(Unit 3) for all Knolls resi-
dents!  
   All you have to do is fill out 
the application in this news-
letter (see pages 8, 9 & 10).  
   You need to fill out an appli-
cation for each resident who 
needs food in your household.  

 

See Emergency, page 3 

   We made it to May, we sur-
vived probably one the worst 
months we could have ever not 
expected. I hope all of you have 
remained in good health 
through this difficult time. 
   Just like all of you, the Board 
listens to the Governor and our 
Mayor to know when there will 

be some relief to the 
isolation. In the 
meantime, you must 
protect yourself as 
well as protecting 
others.   
   Some suggestions 
we hope you’ll find 

See Let us know..., page 2 

 

Judy 
Francis 

 

A very cool dinner idea! 

Need a Mask? 
See page 3 
You can get a 

Mask for $1. 

Right here in 

Unit 1 !!! 

Thank you to the many  
who’ve given so much! 

Memorial Day, Mon., May 25 

Meal Program Application  
Included. Pgs. 1, 3, 8, 9 and 10 
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S p r i n g  K n o l l s   
2 0 2 0  D i r e c t o r s  

President:   
   Judy Francis  /  541-3498 

 

      Vice President:  (Open) 
    

Treasurer: 
Cyndy May  /  600-1472  

  

Secretary / Newsletter   
   Sandy Vollmer  /  319-6749  

 

Age & Rentals:   
Maggie Underwood  /  216-8379  

 

Architectural:   
Bill Desmond  /  240-9065    

 

Facilities:   
   Ron Sieber  /  541-6276 

 

Compliance Administrator: 
Candy Lee / 239-0669    

  

Common Grounds, 
Streets & Trash:  

Robert Raquel  /  310-528-9628 
 

 
 

Umbrella Committee:   
Robert Raquel  /  310-528-9628 

 

Senior Advocate:   
      Larraine Ocanna   /  698-2334 
Debby Adelhelm  /  760-717-9876 

 

Emergency Response:   
   Alan Hanson  /  714-493-1709 

 

Caretaker:   
   April North  /  722-0759 

 

Trash: 
Jim Feryan  /  698-7925 

 

Clubhouse Reservations:   
Holli Hanson / 661-972-0799     

  
Boosters President:   

   Dorothy Vaughn  /  696-0871 
 

Library Coordinator:   
   Karen Jacobs  /  265-6292 

Committees, others …  

Spring Knolls Association  
38441 Via La Paloma,  951-677-6862   

E-mail: springknolls1@verizon.net 
 

Visit our website at: theknollofmurrieta.org 
 

Spring Knolls News items due by the 15th of each month. 
Please include your name and phone number with items.     

E-mail to: sandy.802411@gmail.com or call 319-6749. 

important to follow.  To pro-
tect each other we must follow 
their guidelines. So as of this 
date the facility remains closed. 
As soon as we can begin to 
make changes to the lockdown 
we’ll let you know. 
   The Landscape project is 
nearing the end. Thank you all 
for your patience. Hopefully we 
can have a Grand Opening at 
some future time.   
   We have had lots of rain and 
therefore lots of weeds. It’s 
time to try to get our Commu-
nity looking beautiful again. 
Time to garden. 

From the HOA President . . . 

   If you have an architectural 
request please call Bill Des-

mond, Architectural Director 
(see pg. 3).  Candy Lee, our 
Compliance Administrator, 

and all other Board members 
are available by phone. See 

the list of names and  
numbers to the left.  

The office remains closed but 
we remain available! 

   Take care of yourself, and if 
you need help please call one of 
our Board members and/or our 
Senior Advocates. 

 

From the desk of… 

  Riverside County has received $431 million from the federal govern-
ment under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
(CARES) Act. The funding will cover costs necessary to respond to the 
ongoing public health emergency related to novel coronavirus.  
  

Some resources for assistance: 
-  Utility Bills: Seniors needing help paying utility bills for such things 
as air conditioning should contact Community Action Partnership at 
951-955-4900 or Office of Aging, 800-510-2020 or rcaging.org  
-  Food Assistance:  (See Spring Knolls News pages 8, 9 &10. We’re 
working with Riverside County on our new free food delivery system.) 
-  Health & Wellness: Anyone experiencing a behavioral health crisis 
can contact 2-1-1 or call the behavioral health CARES line at 800-706-
7500. A 24/7 free, confidential crisis or suicide intervention service can 
be reached at 951-686-4357. You can also access a new website or 
download an app, TakeMyHand.co 

County Supervisor Chuck Washington  

Let  us know what you need 
(From page 1) 

See info on open Board position, pg. 5 
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   Completed applications 
must be dropped off in the 
tube at Doreen Delk’s home 
(28953 Camino Alba).  
   You also must place your 
order at 951-304-3569 be-
fore 10 a.m. Saturday for de-
livery the next Wednesday. 
    Meals will be delivered on 
Wednesdays and ready for 
pick up from 11:30 a.m. to  
12:30 p.m. at the Golf Knolls 
Clubhouse Office (Unit 3), 
29070 Camino Alba.  
    You will get 7 frozen 
meals at no charge, and they 

Emergency, from 1 
will automatically come again 
each week, unless you cancel.  
   Remember, applications must 
be submitted and approved be-
fore your delivery will begin. If 
you cannot drive to Doreen 
Delk’s home to drop off your 
application, let me know at 714
-493-1709 and I’ll pick up your 
form and drop it off. 
  Thanks to all the SKERT (SK 
Emergency Response Team) 
members who participated 
with the WAVE program, and 
special thanks to Bonnie 
Casler of CERT & the Waves. 
She’s been a key component in 
making this happen for us.  

   Joe created an 
Excel document 
that can be used 
by other coordi-
nators for gathering informa-
tion, making spreadsheets, 
and sharing details.  
   Joe covers Via Roja lots 106 
to 115, Calle de La Paz lot 116, 
and Via Princesa lots 135 to 
141.  He also covers Calle de  
La Paz lots 47 to 58 until an-
other volunteer steps forward. 

Thank you Joe, for all you do! 

Area Coordinator of         
the Month: 
Joe Compton 

   We’re living in a totally dif-
ferent age. How do we cope? 
That is really different too.  
   How do you greet people? 
NOT with a handshake be-
cause we spread germs that 
way. We can't hug. Too close. 
    We are to wear masks at all 
or most of the time outside.  
   We are not here to rob you 
but to ask you to wear your 
mask. You don't have one?  
   Well, here’s where you can 
get one or more. 
   

   If you call 
Lorraine Ocanna at 951-698
-2334 she can set you up 
with one or more.  
   Lorraine and her neighbor 
Woody have made over 800 
masks so far. Most of these  
have been sold or given to 
organizations in need. If you 
are interested she is charging 
only $1 per mask. They’re 
made from material and can 
be washed after each wear-
ing.   
 

Ask your . . .  
Architectural 
Director 
   During this time 
of office closure 
please feel free to 
call Bill Desmond 
directly to discuss any archi-
tectural projects you’re plan-
ning.   
   Bill can be reached on his cell 
phone, 951-240-9065. 
   Also, you can pick up project 
forms in the container on the 
wall by the bulletin board just 
outside the Board office. Your 
FOB will work to get you into 
the facility.  
   Don’t hesitate to contact Bill 
with your questions. 

Bill 
Desmond 

How Can I Get A Mask? 
$1…$1…$1…$1…$1…$1…$1…$1... 

   This information was taken from an April 14, ALERT 
sent out by Marilynn Gabriel. If you’re not part of the 
ALERT email system, please join for free by sending a 
request to magabri@ca.rr.com. Information sent from 
this system is important to residents in all three units. 
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Len & Marie Anderson 

John & Debra Jenks 

Victor & Norma Tejeda  

Karin Rand 
Keith Richards 
Ron Robertson 
Doug Stark 
Janet Stewart 
Kathleen Taylor 
Victor Tejeda 
Renate Whitney 
Norman Withers 
Libby Wooster  

Marie Anderson 
Loretta Brown 
Dee Carranza 
Raphael Cervantes 
Marcia Chilver 
James Dixon 
Gloria Ellington 
Miguel Enriquez 
Helen Gibbons 
Ted Gohlich 

Gail Hein 
Jayne Lynch 
Nancy Maurice 
Manuel Mojarro 
Alyx Morgan 
Walter Nelson 
Kathleen Petrie 
William Post 
Bobbie Purcell 
Ritch Purcell 

BOOSTERS NEWS 

Stay Well My Friends …... 

2nd  

Installment 

Of 

HOA FEES 

is due 

July 1st! 

Late after 

July 15th! 

Sunday— May 10 

Hi Everyone,  
 

   I sincerely hope that all our 
Spring Knolls residents and their 
families are doing well through 
this terrible epidemic. I wish we 
could say that your Boosters had 
some happy plans for everyone 
(we really miss you) but, unfor-
tunately there’s nothing on our 
agenda at this time.   
   I ‘d like to send out a big thank 
you to the Wounded Warriors 
for the delivery of food and to 
the wonderful anonymous per-
son/persons who so graciously 
paid for it.  I thought it was 
really cool when they put in a 
roll of toilet paper !!!  We ALL 

know that particu-
lar item is worth its 
weight in gold (go 
figure!!) Also, 
thank you to Alan 
and Holly Hanson 
for the deliveries....... 
   Stay well my friends and 
neighbors.  Remember to 
check on each other. We can 
still talk across the street!  
     Keep your masks on. Wash 
your hands...a lot.  Stay home...
(we haven't heard this too 
much). Keep up the good 
thoughts and don't forget to 
say “thank you” for the bless-
ings we do have....... 

Dorothy 
Vaughn 

“All that I am or 
ever hope to be,  

I owe to my  
angel mother.” 

 

Abraham Lincoln 
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   Your Board of Directors 
needs your help! 
   The Spring Knolls Board of 
Directors consists of nine 
people. Officers include; 
President, Vice President, 
Secretary, and Chief Financial 
Officer (‘Treasurer’). The five 
remaining Directors are  
assigned to various positions 
including architectural, com-
pliance administrator, age 
and rentals, facilities and 
common grounds, streets and 
trash. 
   We have a vacancy on the 
Board and are seeking a 
homeowner who would like 
to serve the community.  This 
will be an appointed position. 
   We are seeking someone 
with experience with budget 
preparation, capital reserve 
accounting, payroll, accounts 
receivable/payable and other 
financial duties.  
 

   Please call ... 
 Judy Francis 541-3498 or 
Cyndy May 600-1472  
with any questions. 

Let’s Laugh  —  Let’s Laugh 

 Chuckle 

Grin 

Laugh 

Snicker 

Tease 

Giggle 

Joke 

Play 

Smile 

Wink An
sw

er
s 

Pa
ge

 7
 

Answers Page 7 

Wash your hands for 
20 seconds or longer 
with hot soapy water! 
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Across 
1. Overuse can lead to runoff that dam-
ages surface waters 
2. Small pits on tubers indicate this dis-
ease (2 words.) 
5. Noisy unwanted reptile 
7. Too much or too little of this is a 
common problem. 
10. Plant with edible, tart stalks but poi-
sonous leaves 
11. Overuse of this class of weed-killer 
can injure plants 
13. Fungus that infects corn plants 
14. Shield-shaped insect that gives off 
an unpleasant odor when crushed (2 
words.) 
15. Insect-eating underground dwellers 
18. Used to suppress weeds, but too 
much can cause rot 
19. This type of soil drains slowly and 
can cause root damage 
21. Showy springtime problem 
22. Rash-causing weed (2 words.) 

 
Down 
1. Disease that causes scorched-
looking new leaves 
3. A thick type of unwanted grass 
4. Type of caterpillar that cuts off seed-
lings just above the ground 
6. Animal that grazes, leaving damaged 
woody plants, roses, fruits and vegeta-
bles 
8. Prickly plant or shrub 
9. Winged annoyance, especially 
around fresh fruit (2 wds.) 
12. Ugly nocturnal insect that feeds on 
tender new growth 
14. Type of soil that often doesn’t retain 
water or nutrients 
15. Umbrella-shaped fungi 
16. Nocturnal animal that loves sweet 
corn and strawberries 
17.  Non-native plant type that spreads 
on its own 
20. Prolific insect that sucks the sap 
from stems and leaves 

The Grimacing Gardener Crossword Puzzle 

 
1 

 
2   

  

3 4 

5 
 

6 

 
7 

 
8 

 

 

 

9 

10 

11 
 

12 

 
13 

 

 
14 

15 

 

 

 
16 

17 

 

 

 

 

18 

19 20 

21 

22 

Answers Page 7 

Please install a tube on your mailbox…if you don’t have one! 
It’s more critical than ever that we all stay connected.  There is im-
portant information that your Board of Directors, Committees, etc. 
need to get to you. We cannot leave these in your official US Mail-
box; it’s against the law and we will be fined. Attach a tube in the 
vicinity of your mailbox. A plastic jar, pop bottle, etc. will work. It 
doesn’t have to be fancy. If you need help with this call one of the 
Board members listed on page 2 to see if one of us can help. 
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Coffee Lovers 

The Grimacing Gardner Answers 

Let’s Laugh Answers  



Free meals delivered to the Knolls (Units 1, 2, & 3). You have to apply! 
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Fo
r O

ffic
e U

se
 O

nly
 

IHSS = In Home  
Support Services 

ENP = Elder Nutrition 
           Program 

FPL = Federal Poverty Level, see bottom of page 10 for info 
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For Office Use Only 

**  ASPE Poverty Guidelines posted January 2020: One in household = $12,760    Two in household = $17,240 
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